
 Detroit-Oakland Chapter 
Pioneer District – Barbershop Harmony Society 

 
 
2009 Annual Chapter Meeting – October 12, 2009 
 
Election of officers for 2010 
 
Meeting called to order during the business portion of the chapter meeting, for the purpose of 
electing officers for the 2010 calendar year, as required by Society bylaws.  Earl Berry of the 
Nominating Committee presiding. 
 
Earl Berry read the names of those who had agreed to serve in the chapter offices, as follows: 
 
• Dave Montera – President 
• Jim Kunz – VP Music & Performance 
• Ray Sturdy – VP Membership & Chapter Development 
• George Burkett – VP Programs 
• John Balint – VP Marketing & PR 
• Eric Van Poucker – Secretary 
• Mike Matson – Treasurer 
• Joe DeSantis – At large 
• David Kemp – At large 
• Lou Stark – At large 
• Herb Hebner – Immed. Past President 
 
Earl asked whether there were any other nominations from the floor.  There were none. 
 
A motion was made by Randy Wright to accept the entire slate of nominees, by acclamation.  
The motion was seconded by Bob Rock (and others).  It was carried unanimously. 
 
A word of thanks to the Nominating Committee: Earl Berry, Zaven Melkonian, and Jeff Spires. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
David A. Beamer, Secretary 


